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Miami Beach businesses worry over port tunnel project

Business representatives on Miami Beach are asking engineers on the Port Tunnel project to take a deeper look at potential problems.

By DAVID SMILEY
With the first minor signs of the Port of Miami Tunnel project expected to crop up Monday on Watson Island, Miami Beach business representatives are asking hard questions and urging engineers to do a little more homework.

Questions about the tunnel's construction, operation and how engineers plan to address potential problems were raised Wednesday when the Florida Department of Transportation and representatives of the port and the French-based consortium tasked with building the tunnel met with business representatives.

Aaron Tandy, who is heading up a chamber of commerce committee following the $1 billion tunnel project -- which would directly connect highway traffic to the port and take cargo trucks off the streets of downtown -- said he isn't sure engineers have adequately planned for what happens when things go wrong. 

“I'm bothered by the idea that there are some common sense things that you can think of, and I can think of, but they didn't,” he said after Wednesday's meeting.

Among the issues raised:

• What will operators do if and when congestion on the MacArthur Causeway backs up west past the tunnel entrance?

• If a cargo truck misses the tunnel entrance, how does it turn around or get back to the port?

• How will tourists leaving South Beach get to the port, considering the tunnel's entrance is on the eastbound lanes of the MacArthur?

• Will the tunnel have a toll?

• Have engineers adequately estimated the amount of traffic using the MacArthur, considering the I-95 Express Lanes don't allow commuters to exit toward Mid-Beach at the I-195?

The latter has been raised previously by the city's mayor and administration, and drew much concern Wednesday from Tandy and Tim Nardi, chairman of the Greater Miami and the Beaches Hotel Association.

Teresita Alvarez, an FDOT engineer on the project, said traffic estimations were conducted years ago based on projections of the port's growth and didn't contemplate the Express lanes. But she said she is comfortable with the estimates that the design will be functional for the next 150 years.

“We've over-projected what the growth of the traffic is going to be,” she said.

The main reason for trepidation about the project and its impact to traffic patterns is that the MacArthur is the main access point to South Beach, the region's most popular entertainment district.

Project Manager Isa Nuñez tried to ease fears about wayward cargo trucks clogging the causeway, saying that should not be an oft-occuring issue.

However, engineers said truckers that miss the tunnel would be discouraged from making a hard right U-turn near the Miami Children's Museum and would likely need to turn around on the causeway or east of Alton Road.

As for westbound traffic making its way to the port, or the impact to traffic if MacArthur is congested, Port Director and South Pointe resident Bill Johnson said people living on the Venetian Causeway might be as impacted as anyone else.

“I would be equally concerned,” he said.

There will be more opportunities to address issues with the tunnel, including Tuesday, when FDOT's Miami chief, Gus Pego, attends the Tuesday Morning Breakfast Club meeting at 8:30 a.m. at David's Café II, 1654 Meridian Ave.
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